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Title number WM393284 Edition date 06.10.2008

– This official copy shows the entries on the register of title on
26 JUL 2019 at 16:44:19.

– This date must be quoted as the "search from date" in any
official search application based on this copy.

– The date at the beginning of an entry is the date on which
the entry was made in the register.

– Issued on 26 Jul 2019.
– Under s.67 of the Land Registration Act 2002, this copy is

admissible in evidence to the same extent as the original.
– This title is dealt with by HM Land Registry, Coventry Office.

A: Property Register
This register describes the land and estate comprised in the title.
WEST MIDLANDS : SOLIHULL

1 (16.06.1986) The Freehold land shown edged with red on the plan of the
above Title filed at the Registry and being 78 Fentham Road, Hampton In
Arden, Solihull (B92 0AY).

2 The land has the benefit of the following rights granted by but is
subject to the following rights reserved by a Transfer of the land in
this title dated 17 November 1986 made between (1) Jeremy George
Knight-Adams (Transferor) and (2) Richard Stanley Lambourne
(Transferee):-

"TOGETHER WITH a right to use all sewers drains watercourses wires
cables and other services now or hereafter laid or passing over through
or under the remainder of the land comprised in the above title number
(herein- after called "Woodbine Cottage") and the adjoining property of
the said Margaret Plunkett (hereinafter called "Rose Cottage") TOGETHER
WITH a right (with or without workmen and with or without vehicles
equipment and tools) at all reasonable time after reasonable notice or
at any time in case of emergency to enter into and upon Woodbine
Cottage and Rose Cottage for any of the following purposes that is to
say:-

(a)  Constructing laying or installing upon in under or over such part
or parts of Woodbine Cottage and Rose Cottage as may from time to time
remain unbuilt upon (in such positions and with such specifications as
the owner of Woodbine Cottage and the said Margaret Plunkett or their
respective successors in title to Woodbine Cottage and Rose Cottage or
the relevant part thereof shall approve such approval not to be
unreason- ably delayed or withheld and so that no such connection shall
be made or laid unless the relevant sewer drain pipe cable wire
watercourse channel or conductor has sufficient capacity for the
intended purpose after first satisfying the then existing and future
intended requirements of Woodbine Cottage and Rose Cottage) any sewers
drains pipes cables wires water- courses channels or conductors
(hereinafter called "the service media") which the Transferee or his
successors in title the owners and occupiers for the time being of the
land hereby transferred or any part thereof may require at any time
hereafter within the period of 80 years from the sixteenth day of
September 1986 (hereinafter called "the specified period") for the
benefit of and to serve the land hereby transferred and any buildings
now or hereafter within the specified period erected or to be erected
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A: Property Register continued
on the land or any part thereof.

(b)  Repairing maintaining inspecting altering removing renewing or
cleansing any service media

Subject always to the Transferee or other the person exercising the
said rights causing as little inconvenience and damage as possible to
Woodbine Cottage and Rose Cottage and the buildings from time to time
thereon and making good forthwith at the sole expense of the Transferee
or other of the persons exercising the said rights any damage to
Woodbine Cottage and Rose Cottage and the buildings from time to time
thereon caused by such entry and works EXCEPT AND RESERVED to the said
Margaret Plunkett and her successors in title the owner or owners for
the time being of Rose Cottage a right of way (on foot only) for the
said Margaret Plunkett and her successors in title and all persons
authorised by her over that part of the land hereby transferred which
is coloured green on the said plan and a right for the said Margaret
Plunkett and her successors in title to run an electricity supply cable
along the Northern boundary wall of the property hereby transferred to
the owner of Woodbine Cottage the right to use all sewers drains
watercourses wires cables and other services now or hereafter laid or
passing over through or under the land hereby transferred."

NOTE: The land coloured green referred to is hatched blue on the filed
plan.

3 A Deed dated 6 April 1987 made between (1) Richard Stanley Lambourne
(2) Jeremy George Knight-Adams and (3) Margaret Plunkett supplemental
to the Transfer dated 17 November 1986 contains the following
provision:-

"We, Richard Stanley Lambourne of Jasmine Cottage, Fentham Road,
Hampton-in-Arden, Solihull, West Midlands, Jeremy George Knight-Adams
of George House, 121 High Street, Henley-in-Arden, West Midlands and
Margaret Plunkett of 9 Wyckham Road, Castle Bromwich, West Midlands
HEREBY AGREE AND DECLARE that the walls and fences separating the
property transferred by the above mentioned Transfer from the adjoining
property of the said Margaret Plunkett and the remainder of the
property comprised in the above title number shall be deemed to be
party walls and fences and shall be used and repaired accordingly."

B: Proprietorship Register
This register specifies the class of title and identifies the owner. It contains
any entries that affect the right of disposal.

Title absolute
1 (01.09.2006) PROPRIETOR: JAMES SHAW and CHRISTINA NOELEEN MORTIMER of

Jasmine Cottage, 78 Fentham Road, Hampton In Arden, Solihull, West
Midlands B92 0AY.

2 (01.09.2006) The price stated to have been paid on 17 August 2006 was
£263,000.

C: Charges Register
This register contains any charges and other matters that affect the land.
1 The land is subject to the following rights contained in a Transfer of

land adjoining the Eastern boundary of the land in this title dated 16
September 1986 made between (1) Jeremy George Knight-Adams and (2)
Margaret Plunkett:-

.......................................................................

..

"(iii)  A right to use all sewers drains watercourses wires cables and
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C: Charges Register continued
other services now or hereafter laid or passing over through or under
the remainder of the land comprised in the above Title Number."

NOTE: The land in this title form part of the remaining land referred
to.

2 The land is subject to the following rights contained in a Deed dated
31 October 1986 supplemental to the Transfer dated 16 September 1986
referred to above made between (1) Jeremy George Knight-Adams
(Transferor) and (2) Margaret Plunkett (Transferee):-

"(iv)  a right for the Transferee and her successors in title the
owners and occupiers for the time being of the land hereby transferred
or any part thereof and her respective servants tenants and licensees
(with or without workmen and with or without vehicles equipment and
tools) at all reasonable times after reasonable notice or at any time
in case of emergency to enter into and upon the remainder of the land
comprised in the above title number (hereinafter called "the retained
land") for any of the following purposes that is to say:-

(a)  Constructing laying or installing upon in under or over such part
or parts of the retained land as may from time to time remain unbuilt
upon (in such positions and with such specifications as the Transferor
or his successors in title to the retained land or the relevant part
thereof shall approve such approval not to be unreasonably delayed or
withheld and so that no such connection shall be made or laid unless
the relevant sewer drain pipe cable wire watercourse channel or
conductor has sufficient capacity for the intended purpose after first
satisfying the then existing and future intended requirements of the
retained land) any sewers drains pipes cables wires watercourses
channels or conductors (hereinafter called "the service media") which
the Purchaser or her successors in title the owners and occupiers for
the time being of the land hereby transferred or any part thereof may
require at any time hereafter within the period of 80 years after the
Transfer Deed (hereinafter called "the Specified Period") for the
benefit of and to serve the land hereby transferred and any buildings
now or hereafter within the specified period erected or to be erected
on the land or any part thereof.

(b)  repairing maintaining inspecting altering removing renewing or
cleansing any service media.

Subject always to the Transferee or other the person exercising the
said rights causing as little inconvenience and damage as possible to
the retained land and the buildings from time to time thereon and
making good forthwith at the sole expense of the Transferee or other of
the persons exercising the said rights any damage to the retained land
and the buildings from time to time thereon caused by such entry and
works."

NOTE: The land in this title comprises part of the retained land
referred to.

3 (06.10.2008) REGISTERED CHARGE dated 2 October 2008.

4 (06.10.2008) Proprietor: BANK OF SCOTLAND PLC (Scot. Co. Regn. No.
SC327000) of Halifax Division, 1 Lovell Park Road, Leeds LS1 1NS.

End of register
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